
Town of Peshtigo Fire Department Report to the Town Board 
June 21, 2022 

 
20 Calls since May 17th, 2022 Town Board meeting: 

• May 18th EMS Assist  W1810 County B 

• May 23rd Vehicle Crash  Old Peshtigo Rd at Maple St. 

• May 26th Vehicle Crash  W1268 U.S. Hwy 41 

• May 29th Vehicle Crash  U.S. Hwy 41 at Access Rd. 3 

• June 2nd Downed Powerlines N2915 Shore Dr. 

• June 10th Gas Odor  W3529 County B 

• June 11th Tree on Powerlines W3032 State Hwy 64 

• June 13th EMS Assist  N3376 Rehms Rd. 

• June 14th C.O. Alarm  N1897 Krause Rd. 

• June 15th Transformer Fire N2982 Shore Dr. 

• June 15th Tree across Road Schacht Rd at Peterson Ln. 

• June 15th Tree across Road County Hwy BB at Schacht Rd. 

• June 15th Tree/wires Down N1949 Keller Rd. 

• June 15th Tree across Road Dah;l Rd at County BB 

• June 16th Vehicle Crash  W2332 State Hwy 64 

• June 16th W1408 Rader Rd Tree Burning on Powerlines 

• June 16th W1408 Rader Rd Tree Burning on Powerlines 

• June 18th EMS Assist  N3407 Rehms Rd. 

• June 19th EMS Assist  N3407 Rehms Rd. 

• June 19th EMS Assist  N3407 Rehms Rd. 
  
Apparatus and Equipment Status: 

• All trucks are in service, operating normally and current on required maintenance/inspections. 
 
Fire Commission: 

• Fire Commission met Thursday, June 16th at noon to review proposal to purchase a new engine 
and to prepare a recommendation to the Town Board for their June 21st meeting. 

 
Grants / Donations Received: 

• $10,600 donation received from Johnson Controls/Tyco for the purchase of a new Rapid 
Deployment Craft and battery-operated positive pressure fan. 

• $100 donation received from Peshtigo Firefighters for our Fire Auxiliary. 

• $50 donation received from cans for Kids. 
 
Training: 

• An After-Action-Review was conducted for the Sal B Scrap Metal Recycling Fire that occurred on 
May 9-10th 

• Annual Hose testing started on June 20th with 83 lengths of hose (4,150 ft.) tested so far. 
 
 
 
 



Special Events: 

• June 7th – Life Saving Awards were presented to 3 firefighters and Unit Commendation Awards 
to 5 firefighters at a City of Peshtigo Council meeting for their efforts in rescuing three jet skiers 
from the Peshtigo River last month. 

• June 11th – We participated in the veteran’s and First Responder Appreciation Day at Badger 
Park. We had fire apparatus on display and conducted our gun raffle drawing. 

 
Personnel: 

• One firefighter resigned due to moving out of the area. 

• One new firefighter applicant is going through medical testing. 

• Our active firefighter roster stands at 25 volunteers. 
 
 
Mike Folgert 
Fire Chief 


